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PUBLIC HEARING

Amendment on application SP-69 John Blish would like to add an 80’ X 100’ construction and debris collection building to his facility.







AGENDA

 




1.  Approve/amend minutes from the July 2016 meeting.

2. Action on application SP-69.
3. Anything else to come before the meeting. 

The Town of Middletown Planning Board held their regular monthly meeting on Thursday, August 11, 2016, at 6:30 p.m. in the Town Hall, 42339 State Highway 28, Margaretville.

Board Members present: 
Chairman-------------------------------------------------Sue Finch
Other members------------------------------------------Len Utter, John Nolan, Glenna Herz, Charles Kowalski 
Others present:  Phyllis Whitehouse-Frome (alternate), Joan & Vinny Merwin, Terry Pultz, Stan Bates, Herb Finch, Kent Manuel (Del Co Planning), Chris Plante and Beth Bush. 
Chairman Finch called the public hearing to order at 6:30 pm and turned the meeting over to Vice Chair Len Utter as she will be abstaining from Mr. Blish’s application.

Amendment for SP-69 John Blish would like to add an 80’ x 100’ building to his existing property to process and sort construction and demolition debris.  Joanie Merwin read a 3 page letter regarding this application, her concerns are that the prior permit amendments are not being upheld as he is operating whenever he can in disregard of the stipulations in the current amendments.  She is concerned about the current noise level with trucks going in and out of the facility at all hours of the day and night.  Mrs. Merwin feels that the debris he brings in will have containments that will run seep out of the containers and down the hill.  She feels that there is a health and safety concern with any airborne particles that will come off the debris, insulation, shingles etc.  She feels there will be visual pollution just by having to look at the piles of garbage, etc.  Vinny Merwin asked about the daily tonnage that will be expected?  Will there be a scale to weigh the material?  Will Mr. Blish have to get a bond on the town road for any damage done to the road?  He doesn’t feel this type of operation is suited for the hamlet, also he is concerned that the operation once approved will turn into him taking garbage also.  Terry Pultz asked what type of material will be accepted?  Kent Manual answered construction and demolition debris per the applicant.  Board member John Nolan asked if there will be a containment area for hazard waste?  He doesn’t feel that Kissimmee Road can handle large trucks.  
Vice Chairman Len Utter closed the public hearing and opened the regular meeting.

Glenna Herz made a motion to approve the minutes as presented.  John Nolan seconded motion. Motion carried.

Action on amendment SP-69 John Blish.  Vice Chairman Len Utter suggested that the board do a site visit.  Vinny Merwin also suggested the board look at Green-Del also.  Kent Manual explained that Mrs. Merwin brought up the existing permit and he explained that any current violations, Mr. Plante as CEO would have to address and bring to the board if he felt it is warranted.  Charles Kowlaski made a motion table the application and schedule a site visit on Wednesday, August 17th at 6:30 p.m. to be confirmed with Mr. Blish as to his availability.  John Nolan seconded motion.  Motion carried.

John Nolan made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7 p.m. Charles Kowalski seconded motion.  Motion carried.

